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The Park Bulletin

The Park Bulletin is published four times a year (April, June, September and November) by Sudbrook Park, Inc. to provide  
information about upcoming events, newsworthy items, community activities, and historical information,  

and to foster a greater sense of community among residents of Sudbrook Park.

Halloween Parade
Sunday, October 30th
Our Halloween Parade will take place on Sunday, October 30th at 3 
p.m.  Meet at the corner of Kingston and Adana Rds. We will have our DJ 
playing along the parade route and continuing to the playground  where the 
Costume Contest will take place.

After the contest treats will be distributed to start off our Trick or 
Treating around Sudbrook Park. 

The most common roads for trick or treating are McHenry, Kingston, 
Olmstead, Adana and Carysbrook. If you live on a street that does not 
receive a lot of trick or treaters and would like some please let us know 
and we will provide a sign to send them your way! We will also announce it 
before everyone heads out after the costume contest. 

Lets get those scary, creative costumes out of the closet. Looking forward to 
seeing you there!

Sudbrook Park Officers Elected at 
our Annual Meeting
President – Deane Rundell

Social Vice President – Ramon Gonzalez

Civic Vice President – Denny Barfield

Secretary – Deana Karras

Treasurer – Elissa Hozore

The Park Bulletin
All planned events are subject to change as response to COVID19 evolves. 
Stay updated on the SP Facebook Group. And stay well and safe.
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Keeping the Park Beautiful 
A REMINDER ABOUT TRASH AND TRASH 
CANS
Nobody relishes dealing with trash, but it’s even less appealing when debris is 
scattered about on driveways, sidewalks and the street. Please use trash cans 
with secure lids, and do not place your garbage out in plastic or paper bags – 
dogs and wildlife will invade these quickly making an unsightly mess. Worst 
of all, scattered garbage attracts rodents, and this is a problem no one wants. 
PLEASE DO YOUR PART TO HELP MAINTAIN AN ATTRACTIVE COMMUNITY.  

PICK UP THE POOP PLEASE!
As dog owners we have a responsibility to our dogs and our neighbors to be responsible. Dog 

poop is unhealthy and will eventually wind up in our water system if left on the street or the side-
walk, and no one wants to go out into their yard to discover a pile of feces left by an uncaring 

dog owner.  Forgot your poop bag? You will find an upturned clay flower pot in front of 605 
Carysbrook that is filled with poop bags. They are there for your use. Please take one and 
help keep our neighborhood healthy and beautiful. 

Membership
If you are considering membership in the Sudbrook Park Community Association we would love to have you join us!  
Here are some of the things we do for the community.

•  Flower And Bake Sale
•  July 4th Parade and Activities Afterward in the Park
•  Halloween Parade And Activities
•  Holiday Tree Lighting 
•  Tree Plantings
•  �Supporting the Fire Department Who So Generously 

Attend our Events
•  The Park Bulletin Published Four Times a Year

The last page of the Park Bulletin has a membership 
registration form. Dues are very reasonable, we would 
love your support to keep our unique community strong.

Welcome to Sudbrook Park
Do you know someone who has recently moved into Sudbrook Park? Please relay their address and name to 
Linda Rundell on the Sudbrook Board who chairs the Welcoming Committee. We want new residents to enjoy the 
neighborhood and feel at home! Contact Mrs. Rundell by email: momjogs@att.net or phone: 765-730-9942.
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Our Roads Update
The BGE gas line replacement project is over, new curbs and sidewalks are done and now the County is (finally) 
working on repaving our roads.  The first step is the milling of the roads, that is, removing the old asphalt.  Once that 
is completed we will get our new roads! We are well on our way!

Pawsitively Paws
Hi everyone! I was out walking with my mom the other day and this dog came running 
towards me and there he was, right in my face! Now I really like other dogs but this one 
needed a lesson in manners.  I would really would have appreciated it if he would have 
stopped and sat, giving his owner a chance to ask if I was friendly and if it was okay to 
meet me. I hate to think what would have happened if I wasn’t the friendly kind.  

Anyway it has been a fun summer, although I can only go for walks early in the morning 
or after the sun goes down-its been hot!  We play in the backyard. I really like to fetch 
and help to pick up all the tree limbs that have fallen.

What have your dogs been up to? You can write to mom and me at elayne703@yahoo.
com and tell us about your summer adventures.

Warmest wags,
Zuri

Visit the Little Free Library
Sudbrook Park has two Little Free Libraries. If you aren’t familiar with this wonderful nonprofit-reading-promoting 
movement, you can access their website at www.littlefreelibrary.org

Stop by the entry triangle at Cliveden and Sudbrook Lane or visit the second library installed at the park playground 
and check it out! Books are for taking or borrowing. Donations are welcomed! We are aiming to keep the library half 
full with children’s books in addition to books for grown ups.

Schedule of Upcoming community Meetings
Board Meetings: Board meetings are held at 7:00 pm 
on the third Wednesday of each month (no meetings 
Aug. or Dec.) and are hosted by the neighbor listed. 
You may wish to check with the host to confirm that 
there has been no change in the meeting schedule or 
location. All residents are welcome!

Sept 15	 Carolyn Hartloff, 503 Sudbrook Lane
Oct 19 	 TBD
Nov 16	 TBD

Sudbrook Park Landmark Committee (SPLC) 
Meetings: SPLC meetings start at 7:30 pm and are held 
the third Tuesday of the month. 

Please contact the Chair, Denise Watkins 
(cdenisewatkins@gmail.com) at least 48 hours in 
advance for issues to be presented to the committee.)



Community Association 2022 membership drive
Sudbrook Park Inc. January 1 - December 31, 2022 Membership

Membership Dues and Registration
n Individual or household: $25	 n Senior (65+): $20

Year you moved to Sudbrook Park________
Check here if you do not want your name listed when we publish a member list in the newsletter: n
Additional contribution: Triangle Landscaping: $_ ______________________ Holiday Tree: $_________________  

Other (please specify) $ for______________________________________________________________________ �

Payment options: 
Use the PayPal link on our website, www.sudbrookpark.org; or send a check made out to “Sudbrook Park, inc.” to Elissa 
Hozore - Treasurer, 722 Howard Rd. 

Member(s) Information (please print clearly)

Last Name*(s)_ ________________________________________________________________________________

Address______________________________________________________________________________________

Email address_________________________________________________Phone_ __________________________

*�To include another household individual with a different surname at the same address, please include it here:

Last Name_______________________________________ First Name_ ___________________________________

Email address_________________________________________________________________________________

Volunteer Opportunities
All of the Sudbrook Park traditions, from the Fourth of July and Halloween parades to the Flower & Bake Sale and the 
Holiday Tree Lighting, are made possible by your donations, and the efforts of volunteers.

To volunteer, please check one of the boxes below: 
n Refreshments for Bake Sale or Events	 n Welcoming New Neighbors	 n Dumpster Day
n July 4th or Halloween Parades	 n Newsletter Distribution	 n Holiday Tree Lighting

Help keep Sudbrook Park a great place to live


